 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 22nd February 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bradwell, Hart, Hoodless, Ellin and Bristow.
Public present: 
Ward Cllr J.Barratt , N.Kirk, R.Mosley, G.Blackburn.
1789                Apologies for absence



None recorded.

1790  
Declarations of interest

None declared.
1791
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 25th January 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1792

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bradwell performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report upon. The book was given to Cllr Bristow to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. The book will be left at the school upon their request to photo copy the reports.

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed that the property is now on the market with estate agents Townend, Clegg & Co. A brochure was cascaded to the councillors to view. The property is to be sold by the closed tender offer procedure with all offers to be in by 6th April 2018. Cllr Hoodless has performed the weekly insurance checklist inspections and will continue to do so for the nest month also. An extra meeting will be arranged at the March meeting for councillors to meet to decide upon the offers received.

Councillor resignation-following on from the recent resignation of Cllr Partington, the clerk has now received notification from ERYC to allow the co-option of a new councillor. The clerk has placed advertisements in the Goole Times, notice board, website and social media sites and has now received 3 letters of interest. All letters were read out to the parish council and a decision was made to formally co-opt Mr Graham Blackburn onto the parish council. The clerk will send out decline letters to the 2 unsuccessful candidates and will arrange for the necessary acceptance and registration forms to be sent out to Mr Blackburn.

Meeting venue-following on from a letter being received from ERYC stating that with effect from 1/4/18 there will be a charge to use the local school for parish council meetings it was resolved to start using the local village hall after the March meeting. Cllr Hart has now liaised with the village hall committee to establish hire costs and the availability of the proposed future meeting dates and it was resolved to accept the hire fees of £10/hour and to move the meeting date to the third Tuesday of every month (due to an existing hall booking on a Thursday evening). Meetings will start at the usual 7pm time. 
The clerk will notify ERYC of this date/venue change and will advertise also on the parish council website.

1793
 
Planning applications- 

Application from J.F.Austwick at Clough Farm to erect a farm building ref 18/00475/PLF. SPC resolved to approve this application.

Application from M.Bennett at 1Quayfield Square to erect a single storey extension to side and 2 storey extension with balcony to rear Ref 18/00393/PLF.

SPC resolved to approve this application.

1794

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-

Bus shelter-Cllr Hoodless has requested a bus shelter on the existing bus stop along Reedness Road (opposite Sweyne Garth) following on from residents’ complaints of having to stand on a roadside verge along a busy main road in all weathers. The clerk has contacted ERYC Debbie McGurn who asks for a specific design along with measurements to be sent to her of the proposed shelter wanted in order for her to arrange for the bus stop to be inspected and an indemnity form to be sent to SPC before ERYC approval will be given for such a project. It was resolved that Cllrs Hoodless/Bradwell will measure the existing concrete pad and give this information to the clerk who will then arrange for quotations for a simple 3 sided clear shelter with a roof and a perch seat inside.
1795

Ward councillor’s report.

Cllr Barratt informed the parish council of Goole hospital plans to reduce certain areas of expertise (endoscopy) but to improve and put money into other areas such as palliative care. Cllr Barratt also praised ERYC who have been placed top of the league for recycling, street lights and repairing defective items.
1796              
Financial matters 
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101808  S.Belton wages /exp
Cq no 101809 ERYC £238.57
Cq no 101810 Npower £3.55
Cq no 101811 Grant reclaim £381.30
Cq no 101812 Came & Co £110.00
Cq no 101813 Timpsons £24.00
Cq no 101814 B & Q £7.20

Cq no 101815 M.Brannon exp £39.53
1797

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 15th March 2018 at 7.00pm.
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